

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST BYZANTINE RUTHENIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

100 St John's Dr Trumbull, Connecticut 06611-5447

Parish contact information:

tel: (203) 377-5967 fax: (203) 377-5968

e-mail:

stjohntrumbull@gmail.com

website: www.stjohntrumbull.org

Served by:

Mr. John Bayusik, Cantor Fr. Hryhoriy Lozinskyy, Parish

Priest & Administrator

Readings and Music June 22: Rom 2:10–16; Matt 4:18–23

Sunday Liturgy: 9.30AM

Sick Calls: As scheduled,

Confessions: half an hour before/after each service or by appointment

or anytime in case of an emergency

Weekday Liturgy: as scheduled in the

Tone 1

bulletin

WELCOME TO ST JOHN'S

"For my house shall be called a house of prayer for all peoples" (Isaiah 56:7) We welcome all visitors and new members to our parish family and hope you will become an active part of our parish community by participating fully in our spiritual and social life. We are delighted to welcome you! With faith, hope, and love as we continue our journey together,

Fr Gregory and parish family

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE JUNE 22–29

Sunday June 22 – Second Sunday after Pentecost

NO MATINS

9.30am - Divine Liturgy, +John Cizik, by Laila Vassell

Tuesday June 24 – Birth of John the Baptist

9.00am - Divine Liturgy, +Edward & Frances Repasky, w Panachida, by Steve Sabol

Saturday June 28 – Translation of the Relics of Cyrus and John Unmercenaries

3.00pm - The Office of Hours: The Ninth Hour

3.15/5.00pm - Confessions

Sunday June 29 – Third Sunday after Pentecost

9.00am - Matins

9.30am - Divine Liturgy, +Ann Bove, w Panachida, by Nick & Martine Bove

Weekly Bulletin June 22, 2025

ATTENDANCE AND COLLECTIONS

June 15, 2025 attendance – 54; collections – \$2,419.00

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Apostles' Fast - Petrovka - Peter and Paul Fast. The fast before the feast of SS. Peter and Paul continues (begun on June 16th). Every fast is a season to reflect more on the relationship with God and the faithful are encouraged to increase prayer, give alms, and consider the lives of the Holy Apostles Peter and Paul.

The Ladies Guild will meet today, June 22 following the Divine Liturgy.

Movie Night. Saturday **June 28** there will be movie night at 5pm (after confessions). We will begin with the prayer of Moleben, enjoy some hot dogs, and then watch a movie (Mother Cabrini or a documentary on Blessed Carlo Acutis)

Bible Study. The next and final Bible study on the Gospel of John will take place on Sunday **June 29**th after the Divine Liturgy.

Tea Party. Save the date. The Ladies Guild will sponsor a Tea Party on Saturday, **July 19**, 12-3pm. The cost is \$25. Reservations can be made calling Eileen Murray at 203-446-7939

The **Ladies Guild** is looking for monetary donations and gift cards for their upcoming Tea Party fundraiser to be held on Saturday, July 19. Please see Eileen Murray if you have any questions. Thank you

Altar Area Cleaning. The cleaning of the whole altar area was performed: tile and grout cleaning with sealing application and spot and stain treatment were carried out. Tommy Galatie has generously donated for this project. Thank you so much for your generosity!

Byzantine Assembly. This year's Assembly will be held in the Eparchy of Parma at St. Mary Byzantine Catholic Church in Whiting, IN, from July 16th through July 20th. All people of the Metropolia of Pittsburgh, along with all people of good will, are invited to attend. This is a time to explore our faith, worship as a united Church with our Metropolitan and bishops, learn from one another, and grow in our mission to spread the Good News of Jesus Christ. St. Mary's is one of the oldest Byzantine communities in North America, celebrating some of the first Baptisms and Divine Liturgies. Its vibrant parish life is embedded in the larger community through partnerships with the city, local businesses, and other local faith communities. St. Mary's and the local community have graciously invited us to share in this enriching experience at Assembly 2025! Be sure to take advantage of our early bird registration discount! Visit byzantineassembly.org to register, plan your trip or ask your local pastor for a paper registration form that you can mail in!